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IMPORTANT DATES  

 

16 October - 10 November 
HSC examinations 
 

6 - 10 November 
Year 10 yearly exams 
 

10 November 
Year 7 Vaccinations 
 

5 December 
Speech Day 
 

8 December 
Orientation Day 
 

11-13 December 
Year 10 Camp 
 

15 December 
Last day for students 
 

29 January 
Staff Development Day 
 

30 January, 2018 
Years 7, 11 and 12 resume 
 

31 January,2018 
Years 8, 9 and 10 resume 

From the Principal - Tim O’Brien 
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Welcome to Term 4. 
 

The 2017 HSC has begun and our Year 11 boys have commenced their Year 12 studies for the 2018 HSC. 
 

On the last Thursday of Term 3 we held a very successful graduation ceremony for the Class of 2017. 
How they grow up so quickly over six years! 
 

This Thursday, 26 October, there is a parent/teacher evening for our new Year 12 students and I en-
courage all parents to attend. This is a great opportunity to discuss expectations with the teachers and 
review progress from Year 11. 
 

A big thank you to our teachers, Ms Chang, Mr Gibbs and Ms Desiatnik, for escorting our boys on the 
Japan excursion in the holidays. By all reports, all enjoyed the experience. Last Friday we had the pleas-
ure of hosting Sapporo Kaisei Secondary School, the school our boys visited while in Japan. 
 

I urge all boys and their parents and carers to read the Careers Newsletter, an excellent source of cur-
rent information to plan future careers. 
 

A reminder that all boys are expected to be in full summer uniform for Term 4. This includes socks:  
not black or white, but school uniform socks. The correct sports uniform is expected to be worn on 
Wednesdays, as well.  
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Deputy Principal - Senior School, Narelle Kathryn 

Deputy Principal - Middle School, Jessica Schadel 

It has been a productive and positive start to Term 4 for our boys in the Middle School. Term 4 is, like all terms, incredibly busy. 
For our Middle School students the focus for this term will be challenging themselves to achieve their very best in their assess-
ment tasks and to ensure that they showcase to their teachers a high level of engagement with learning. 
 

Leaving School Early 
Just a reminder about procedures for leaving early which we published earlier this year. 
We ask all parents and students to ensure that they adhere to the process required for students wanting to leave school early for 
appointments made during school hours: 
 

1. The student is to bring a written note to one of the Deputy Principals before school to be signed.  An emailed note or 
phone call to the attendance officer can be made by the parent if their son forgets to bring a written note. 

2. The signed note is presented to the Attendance Officer in the school administration office for an Early Leave Pass to be 
issued. 

3. This Early Leave Pass is shown to the class teacher at the allocated time to enable the student to sign out at the office and 
leave school grounds.  

Of course we request that where possible no appointments are made during lesson time or sport time and that, unless in emer-
gency situations, parents do not turn up at the office to collect students without this process being followed.  

The HSC is now in its second week and many of the Year 12 boys have been positive about how they have approached their exam 
preparations. The HSC can be a very stressful time for students and their family’s support is crucial to their well-being. A reminder 
that this is one of many pathways to the future and there are a variety avenues to explore when this year is over. I would like to 
encourage all the boys to continue studying for the remainder of their exams so they can achieve their best possible result.  
 

Year 11 have stepped up to the mark and started on their own studies to the HSC. Friday of week 1 saw them participate in a study 
skills day, where they were presented with lots of information to enable them to plan for the year ahead. Assessment booklets 
were handed out with the Assessment guidelines and all students were encouraged to take these home and go through them with 
their parents. Parents if you haven’t seen them yet they may be at the bottom of a school bag, if you still can’t find them the infor-
mation has also been posted on the school website.  
 

Reports will be given to Year 11 students on Tuesday afternoon followed on Thursday by the final parent teacher interview even-
ing of the year. Please come to the evening and discuss your sons’ progress in his HSC subjects. A number of boys are considering 
dropping down to 10 units of study, my personal opinion is that 12 units gives students more opportunities and also importantly a 
back-up if something unexpectedly goes awry in one of the courses. The boys should not be in a hurry to drop a subject thinking 
they will study more for the others, this is too often not the reality. If your son is struggling with a subject he has the option to 
drop a course right up to the time of his HSC exam so consider carefully before coming to any decisions. 
 

Congratulation to Solomon Hamid who was nominated to enter a competition run by the NSW Constitutional Convention repre-
sentative, the topic; dual citizenship and parliament. Congratulations also go to Ms Dunn’s Legal Studies boys who attended the 
Macquarie Universities Model United Nations who won the best delegates in a number of categories. More details of the boys’ 
outstanding achievements can be found in an article further down in the newsletter. 

Dear Year 9 Parents 
 

As you are aware boys moving into Year 10 in 2018 are to wear white shirts as they become part of EBHS Senior School.  The se-
cond hand uniform shop run by the Epping Boys School Auxiliary-Events Support is requesting that you donate any unwanted grey 
EBHS shirts, shorts or trousers that are in saleable condition.  If you have sports uniforms that your son has outgrown, they would 
be appreciated too. 
 

Our biggest sales day is fast approaching with Orientation Day for next year’s students on Friday 8 December.  It would be wonder-
ful to have a good supply of uniforms available. Donated uniforms can be left at the school's front office. 
 

Proceeds from second hand uniform sales are used by the Auxiliary to benefit the school community in areas of hospitality, student 
prizes and an annual gift to the school.  Over recent years we have donated money for the school to purchase new musical instru-
ments, catering equipment used in the schools trade training kitchen and a special screen for the school hall.  This year we will be 
donating a significant amount of money for the purchase of a covered trailer that will assist with the transportation of sporting and 
Duke of Ed equipment.   We thank you for your assistance. 
 

Amanda Carwardine, Convenor EBHS Auxiliary –Events Support 

Uniform Donations for Second Hand Uniform Shop 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://i.ytimg.com/vi/tt_XXWRdKrI/hqdefault.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.youtube.com/watch?v%3Dtt_XXWRdKrI&h=360&w=480&tbnid=2GwzmdKE_S_FXM:&docid=ujsYtRXnXmDoCM&ei=XznmVrDCFsyj0gSywKnICQ&tbm=isch&ved=0ahUKEwjw7b2Hp7


STRIVE TO ACHIEVE 

PAGE | 3 

Class of 2017 -  Boys to Men - Mission Accomplished! 
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Year 12 Community Concert 

“One’s destination is never a place, but a new way of seeing things.” ― Henry Miller 
 Thirty five Epping Boys and three teachers had a whirlwind two weeks on the School's bi-annual Japan Tour during the spring holi-
days. The bullet train took us from Hiroshima to Sapporo in the northern island with stops at Himeji, Kyoto and Tokyo in between. 

 

A night flight landed us in Hiroshima where we visited the Mazda factory and Hiroshima Peace Park, followed by Himeji Castle, the 
famed temples of Kyoto and the bright lights of Tokyo. It was a jam-packed learning experience for all, with the scale of the Japa-
nese metropolis dwarfed only by the sheer amount eaten daily by our thirty five hungry young adventurers. 
 

However, the highlight of the trip was our visit to Sapporo Kaisei Secondary School, who graciously hosted  our students for five 
days of homestay as well as three days of in-school programs. Our boys got a taste of Japanese home and school life, including the 
school lunch and after-school activities, but most importantly got another family in Japan. 

 

 Kaisei will be visited us on Friday of Week 2 of this term and all of school community made them feel as welcome as they made 
us. All of our boys have come back changed men and we thank the school community, parents and teachers for making this trip 
possible.  Two years and counting until Japan 2019! 

Japan Tour - LOTE Faculty 

 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://i.ytimg.com/vi/tt_XXWRdKrI/hqdefault.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.youtube.com/watch?v%3Dtt_XXWRdKrI&h=360&w=480&tbnid=2GwzmdKE_S_FXM:&docid=ujsYtRXnXmDoCM&ei=XznmVrDCFsyj0gSywKnICQ&tbm=isch&ved=0ahUKEwjw7b2Hp7
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Year 7 Margaret Lawrence Public Speaking 

Congratulations to Mubeen Khan (7P), winner of the Margaret Lawrence Public Speaking  Competition and Nicholas Griffith (7P) 
who was runner up.   
 

Well done to all the boys who participated;  Lucas van Hilton, Joshua Cheetham, Jem Widdup, Lachlan Griffiths, Archie Tadie, Noah 
Thong, Jee-on Bae, Sun-woo Lee, Cameron Mitchell, Hamza Sultani, Maea Applegarth, Harrison Bowen, Jack Dodsworth, Ashton 
Hanna, Rajan Ravinthran, Corey Robinson, Oskar Ten Dam and Matthew Zammit. 

PARENT VOLUNTEERS 

 

 

 

 

HELPERS NEEDED IN THE UNIFORM SHOP FOR ORIENTATION DAY 

FRIDAY, 8th DECEMBER, 2017 

Come and join us for a fun day!! Have a yummy lunch and coffee (on us)  
AND 

 earn a shop credit voucher (that can be used at a later date)!!  No experience necessary. 
 

A limited number of helpers are needed to assist in the sale of uniforms at the Daylight Uniform Shop         
for incoming Year 7 students on Orientation Day on Friday, 8th December, 2017. 

 

Please call Delma Marsden on 0451 255 624 for further information or to leave your details.   
 

Looking forward to hearing from you ! 
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P&C - Susan Day, President 

Need Help with Homework or Assignment? 

Come to the Homework and Learning Centre  

Extra help with homework and assignments is available at 
the Homework and Learning Centre  

See Miss Morabi in  C Block  

for more information  

or  

Mrs Frank in the office  for a permission  note 

In School Library  on Monday afternoons   

between 3.30pm - 4.30pm 

Network Café Upgrade 
Over the recent holidays the Network Café was refurbished.  
 

The working area was widened and the fittings redesigned to 
improve the operations and safety. Stainless steel bench 
tops, new fridges and fitting were installed so this area can 
also be used as a learning area.  It was a collaborative effort 
with design input from Mr Percy, parents and the Café boys.  
 

We must thank parents, Richard and Penny Copnall, for their 
enormous expertise, thought and energy in making this pro-
ject work. This project was joint funded by a grant from MP 
Hon. John Alexander and P&C funds.  

2nd Uniform shop 
The 2nd hand uniform shop currently opens 1st and 3rd Thursday at lunch time during school terms. We 
appreciate that this is not convenient for everyone and are happy to open a few other times during 
the term, by appointment. Please contact Jo Hogben on 0425 295101 for further details. 
 

Year 7 Orientation Day this year is on Friday 8th December and Jo would appreciate help as this is the 
shop’s busiest day of the year. Please ring Jo, if you can help. It is also an opportunity to buy uniforms 
for your own sons.  
 

The 2nd hand uniform shop has also been remodelled with improved hanging spaces and shelving. 
Thanks go to Penny and Richard Copnall for installing the kit shelving in their spare time! The funding 
was from revenue raised by the shop.  

International Teacher’s Day – Friday 27th October 
We will be recognising the wonderful work our EBHS teachers do next Friday with a morning tea provided by the Events Support 
team and parents. If you would like to recognise our teachers please contribute some food (sweet or or savory nibbles), a card or 
message please.  
 

P&C Treasurer Position for 2018 
This is a second call to parents to step up into important roles for next year. Rowena will be stepping down at the AGM in March 
2018 as the maximum period to be an Office Bearer is 4 years, so we require a replacement. Rowena will still be active on the P&C 
for one more year and is willing to assist the new Treasuer during the transition. Please call me, if you are interested in learning 
more about this important role. Rowena says it is not a time consuming role.  
 

Canteen Convenor position.  
We are looking for a new Canteen Convenor. The role is voluntary and is to oversee the workings of the canteen and support the 
canteen staff in their roles, to convene a meeting once per term and report to the General P&C meeting any developments and 
issues. Please also give me a call, if you are interested.  
 

The P&C is working towards installing water filling stations for boys to reuse their water containers rather single use plastic 
bottles. If you have any expertise in this area please call me. It will be discussed at the next meeting.  
 

Our meetings for 2017 will be held on the first Monday during term time at 7:30 pm.  
For 2017 the Meeting dates are Term 4: 6th November & 4th December 
All parents and carers are welcome. Meetings are held in the Library.   
 

Susan Day, P&C President,                       
0418 213212   
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SPEECH DAY 

Information about Speech Day 
Tuesday 5 December 2017 commencing at 9.45am at Sydney Town Hall 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I extend a cordial invitation to you to attend the annual Speech Day of Epping Boys High School. This annual event is a 
very special occasion to acknowledge our award recipients across the areas of academia, sport, co-curricula, creative 
arts and community services.   

The scheduled starting time of the ceremony in the Sydney Town Hall is 9.45am and it is expected to conclude no later 
than 12.15pm. Parents and guests are to be seated by 9.40am. There will be a maximum of 400 seats available for par-
ents and community members in the galleries. 

Students will not be expected to return to school after the ceremony and will only be supervised on the train return jour-
ney if requested by parents on the slip below. Students will be dismissed at the Sydney Town Hall at the conclusion of 
the proceedings and make their own way home.  

All students will be transported to the Sydney Town Hall by a special Epping Boys High “express” train. There will be re-
served carriage space for parents/carers and friends in carriages 7 and 8. Students will be required to assemble at spe-
cific points with nominated staff members. This special train has been pre-paid, so there are no costs involved for par-
ents, friends or students, other than the return fare home. 

Train departs:  Cheltenham  8.49 am 
    Epping  8.57 am 
    Eastwood  9.01 am 
Train arrives:    Sydney Town Hall  9.30 am 

Where to board:    Students should be at the station closest to them at least 10 minutes prior to departure time. 
   Students are to follow directions of teachers and prefects at their station. 

Which carriage?      To Sydney 

 

The school looks forward to sharing with you this important celebration of its achievements in 2017. 

 

 

Tim O’Brien          
Principal 
23 October, 2017 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------——————- 

Speech Day 2017 Parental Permission returning home 

Student name _________________________________       Roll Class ___________ Date:  ________________ 

Parent/Carer Name:  ____________________________       Parent/Carer Signature:  _____________________ 

At the conclusion of the ceremony, students will have three options. Please tick the appropriate box below 

  Return under teacher supervision by train to Epping Station. 

  Return home independently by public transport. 

  Remain in Sydney CBD and return home under parental direction. 
 

Some important information: 
In order for Speech Day planning purposes, this permission note needs to be returned to roll call teachers ASAP,  

 Students not submitting this permission note at least one week prior to Speech Day, will be escorted back to Epping 
Station by staff members. 

 I/we understand that my son cannot use his Opal School Card for transport home and will need to purchase an Opal 
single trip ticket. 

 It is expected that all students will adhere to the Epping Boys High School Code of Conduct throughout the afternoon.  

 Students are encouraged to travel in small groups or pairs to ensure safety at all times. 

8 7 6 5 4 3 2 1   

Parents and Friends 11 1-4 

11 5-8 

10 1-3 

10 4-7 

 9 1-3 

9 4-7 

8E, 8A 7I, 7M, 7P, 7C Upstairs 

8I, 8M 8P, 8C 7E, 7A downstairs 
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Knock Out Hockey, 2017 - Amanda Corkery 
On Wednesday 13 September and Thursday 14 September the Opens Hockey 
Team played in the final 8 in the State Knock Out Competition. On Wednes-
day we beat Camden 3-1 and Orange 2-1 by a golden goal in extra time. This 
meant that we had to play Westfields Sports High School in the final on 
Thursday. Unfortunately, although the game was very close and we probably 
had more scoring chances and more of the ball, we were beaten 4-2. 
 

We would like to thank the teachers that made the effort to come and watch 
the final, sorry we couldn’t quite bring home the win. It was a pleasure to 
work with the following group of boys throughout the year. 

Dylan Spratt-Lavery, Rowan Daya, Thomas Brettell, Carlin Williamson, Nathan Rees, Lawrence Nelson, Sean Hack, Jordan Adams, 
Will Evans, Kieran Nicoll, Nicholas Neilson, Jack Foster, Hamza Rivzi, Hamish Roos, Brendan Ford, Matt Henning, Bailey 
Shakesheff, Jayden Clark and Sebastian Butler.  
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Sydney Regional 2018 World Skills Competition at EBHS 

 

Last Friday 13 October, Epping Boys High School hosted the Sydney Regional 2018 World Skills Competition - Hospitality Challenge 
in our commercial kitchen.  
 

There were 26 students competing in this regional final. Year 11 Hospitality students William Spackman and Kaito Tanabe entered 
the competition and did us proud with Kaito receiving 3rd Place receiving a Bonze Medal and William being placed 5th and pro-
ducing the best dessert on the day . Both boys undertook a rigorous test of their culinary, organisational and food hygiene skills. 
Within a time frame of 3 hours and 30 minutes, both students produced culinary delights of an entree, main and dessert to serve 
four people. 

 

Mrs Blue was one of two judges, judging the competition and was very proud of once again our Epping Boys High School Hospitali-
ty students. A big Congratulations to Mrs Nadine Koff - Head Teacher VET, for her organisation of this years Sydney Regional Com-
petition, Mr Glenn Kayes Head -  Teacher TAS for his guidance of butchery skills, Mrs Lina Luksich; our super star SASS member, 
and staff who were our special guests to feast on the culinary delights of all students. 

 

We look forward to hopefully hosting this prestigious Vocational Education and Training event in 2018. Which Epping Boys High 
School student will be our Master Chef next year?  

 

 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://i.ytimg.com/vi/tt_XXWRdKrI/hqdefault.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.youtube.com/watch?v%3Dtt_XXWRdKrI&h=360&w=480&tbnid=2GwzmdKE_S_FXM:&docid=ujsYtRXnXmDoCM&ei=XznmVrDCFsyj0gSywKnICQ&tbm=isch&ved=0ahUKEwjw7b2Hp7
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News from Social Sciences 
Welcome back to Term 4 
The faculty welcomes back students from the spring holidays. It is an important time for the senior boys; we wish the HSC cohort 
all the successes they deserve in their upcoming exams. We also welcome all the new HSC students in Business Studies, Economics, 
Legal Studies and Geography. We hope they remember how important it is to start working right from the beginning of the HSC 
course.  

What’s happening in our classrooms?  
Junior students are embarking on their last term of study in their courses. This is an important term as all courses have upcom-
ing exams or assessment tasks. In classrooms, Year 7 Geography are starting a topic on Place and Liveability; Year 8 Geography 
studying Global Issues; Year 9 Geography are discovering the topic of Changing Places and Year 10 Geography are learning about 
the challenges facing Australia. In Commerce, year 9 students are enjoying the Political Involvement topic and Year 10 Com-
merce are learning about all the things they are going to need to become independent young men through the Towards Inde-
pendence topic.  

Year 7 Geography have just completed their study of the Landscapes and Landforms topic, with a study on 
mountains and volcanoes. A big thank you to Corey R (pictured) in 7P who delighted his class and teachers with 
his recount of his trip to the Hawaiian volcanoes. He even brought in a volcanic rock for us all to look at!             
It’s funny how there is geography in our everyday life!  

Year 11 Legal Studies Macquarie University Model United Nations General Assembly  
Year 11 Legal Studies students attended the Macquarie University Mock United Nations day in week 10, term 3. The students won 
overall best school delegation. In addition, Louis P was selected as the most diplomatic delegate, Angus M as the best delegate 
from an Asian nation and Jack H for the best delegate from an African nation. A short recount of the day has been provided by 
Jeffrey K below. 
 

On the 22nd of September 2017 a group of Year 11 students participated in the Mock United Nations program conducted by Mac-
quarie University. The group of around 15 boys were assigned with a particular country within the Asian, African and European 
regions. These countries ranged from Nigeria to China and Qatar to Congo, with the students specifically researching the refugee 
situation in their respective countries.  
 

As the students were separated in their continent committees, they were tasked with finding a solution for the ongoing refugee 
problem through discussions and suggestions from representatives. Students collectively brainstormed and proposed possible solu-
tions to specific problems regarding providing health, food, shelter and safety to refugees.  
 

The day was relatively enjoyable and provided an insight to the ongoing refugee crisis throughout the world. Epping Boys was 
awarded with having the overall best school and the boys appreciated the experience.  

 

NSW Parliament Constitutional Convention  
Congratulations to Solomon H of Year 11 Legal Studies. Solomon was selected by the school to apply for the NSW Parlia-
ment Constitutional Convention Competition. His task was to devise a discussion paper on Section 44 of the Australian 
Constitution regarding dual citizenship of MPs. He was selected as one of the top 100 in NSW and has been invited to 
attend NSW Parliament on Monday  6 November. We look forward to hearing about his experience on the day.  

Year 9 Geography Sydney University Soil Testing Partnership  
Selected Year 9 Geography students, who volunteered, are participating in a 
University of Sydney soil experiment using tea bags as a way of measuring and 
altering soil pH. The tea bags are to be planted for 50 days before being ex-
humed and the soil surrounding the bag is tested. A very eager group of volun-
teers started the program with Green Thumbs Ghorayeb and Dunn on Monday 
16/ October, 2017. We are privileged to be part of this exciting project and 
look forward to seeing the results.  
 

Well done to the excellent geographers involved – Nick R, Nick Z, Billy, Aidan, 
Jordan, James, Ethan, Jesse, Eric, Boris, Jeremy and Hassan. 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://i.ytimg.com/vi/tt_XXWRdKrI/hqdefault.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.youtube.com/watch?v%3Dtt_XXWRdKrI&h=360&w=480&tbnid=2GwzmdKE_S_FXM:&docid=ujsYtRXnXmDoCM&ei=XznmVrDCFsyj0gSywKnICQ&tbm=isch&ved=0ahUKEwjw7b2Hp7
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Prefect Visit to Parliament House - Luke Keevers, Prefect 
 On Tuesday 17 October 2017 the Prefect body of Epping Boys High School 
attended NSW Parliament House as leadership representatives of the school. As 
a group we were fortunate enough to be invited to spectate one of the most 
significant parts of the Parliamentary day, Question Time, and join local Ryde 
MP, Mr Victor Dominello, in a social afternoon tea.  
 

Almost immediately after arriving we made our way into the gallery of the Legis-
lative Assembly for Question Time, an event in which the NSW Premier and 
members of the State Government, are asked a series of questions by the Oppo-
sition and members of their own party. It was very informative and interesting, 
and to say the least, entertaining. It was amusing to see dozens of politicians 
shout over each other and get into heated debates right in front of us.  
 

At some points we all expected some of the ministers to leap over the table and 
start wrestling but unfortunately no such thing occurred. However, there were a 
couple of instances in which some of the louder and more disruptive politicians 
were ejected from the chamber, almost like a timeout for continuously inter-
jecting. Of course the figure behind the ejections was the Honourable Shelley 
Hancock, an ex high school teacher, whose role in scolding disruptive ministers 
and keeping order in the chamber reminded us all too much of some of our own 
teachers in the classroom.  
 

Aside from the theatrics, is was interesting to hear our state leaders comment 
on significant issues without prior preparation. One question specifically en-
gaged us directly. It concerned the welfare of high school students and how the 
government planned to support students undergoing the HSC. Unfortunately, 
we left before we could hear the entirety of the answer. Despite this, it was un-
deniably a valuable experience to witness first-hand how the major issues con-
cerning our state are dealt with.  
 

Following Question Time we were escorted to the Jubilee Room, one of the 
most beautiful rooms in the building, for afternoon tea. As a group we quickly 
devoured the entire Parliament’s supply of scones whilst, of course, making time 
to socialise. We were also joined by Victor Dominello, local Ryde MP, who gave 
us an insightful speech on leadership and presented us with certificates for 
attendance.  Overall the day was both an exciting and rewarding experience, for 
us as Prefects, to see first-hand how the heart of NSW politics is operated.  
 

On behalf of the EBHS Prefect body, I would like to thank Mrs Cathy Hartley for 
organising the event and supervising us on the day, Mr Victor Dominello for giv-
ing up his time to meet and talk to us and the staff members of Parliament 
House who were hospitable and kind enough to offer us the opportunity. We 
had a wonderful day and hope that next years Prefect body will have the same 
opportunity to attend such a great event! 
 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://i.ytimg.com/vi/tt_XXWRdKrI/hqdefault.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.youtube.com/watch?v%3Dtt_XXWRdKrI&h=360&w=480&tbnid=2GwzmdKE_S_FXM:&docid=ujsYtRXnXmDoCM&ei=XznmVrDCFsyj0gSywKnICQ&tbm=isch&ved=0ahUKEwjw7b2Hp7
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Sport@EBHS 

Tyson Savas puts on the Green and Gold 
Tyson Savas was recently selected for the Australian Under 17 Team that is currently 
playing in the AFC pre qualifiers in Mongolia.  
 

This is the first stage of qualifying for the next Under 17 world cup. He was also 
named captain of the team and scored 5 goals in their 10-1 demolition of Mongolia 
yesterday. They now go on to play Cambodia at some stage today. 
 

This is a fantastic achievement and hopefully he is presented with many more     
opportunities in the future. 

Alex Doherty and Tamas Tottszer compete at Under 16 Water Polo National Championships 
Well done to Alex Doherty and Tamas Tottszer who both competed in the Under 16 National Water Polo Championships for their 
respective clubs; Ryde Rhinos and Drummoyne Devils. 
This was a fantastic experience for two of our debutants in Epping’s 1st Grade Water Polo team and has no doubt improved their 
game in order to be great contributors to the team in their effort to back up their first ever 1st grade premiership last summer. 

Nick Russell goes head to head with QLD 
Continuing along the journey towards elite Rugby, Nick competed at the Under 16 National Championships dur-
ing the school holidays, representing the NSW Gen Blue U16 2nd XV team. They played a great tournament, only 
going down once to QLD 1sts. They missed out on qualifying for the grand final but made the playoff for 3rd 
place, where they consequently lost to a large and physical QLD 2nd grade, ranking them 4th in the country. 
 

Well done to Nick on his efforts! 

The Spirit of Rugby Award  -  Boys Player of the Year 
Back in September, Harry Turner was the recipient of the “Spirit of Rugby Boys 
Player of the Year” award.   
 

The award was presented to him by  Rugby legend Phil Waugh at the NSW Rugby 
7 Waratahs Awards Night.   

 

Congratulations Harry! 

Sportsman of the Week 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ryan Shirlaw  
2nd Grade Cricket 

Jacob White – Safest hands in NSW 
Jacob recently trialled for the Under 14 NSW Metro team to 
compete at the National Championships. Jacob was successful 
in being selected for one of the two NSW teams as the goal-
keeper. 
For a Year 8 student, Jacob is one of the best Football goalkeep-
ers in the school! On numerous occasions outside of school, 
club sides have asked him to play up in older age divisions due 
to his talents.  
Well done to Jacob on this tremendous achievement. It is a sign 
of positive things to come in the future! 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://i.ytimg.com/vi/tt_XXWRdKrI/hqdefault.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.youtube.com/watch?v%3Dtt_XXWRdKrI&h=360&w=480&tbnid=2GwzmdKE_S_FXM:&docid=ujsYtRXnXmDoCM&ei=XznmVrDCFsyj0gSywKnICQ&tbm=isch&ved=0ahUKEwjw7b2Hp7
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Community Notices 

Stalls will include: books, records, CDs, DVDs, Christmas, clothing, electrical, furniture, manchester, 
plants, toys, white elephant, jewellery, fine art, china and lots lots more... 

 
 
Refreshments including tea, coffee and cake            will also be available during the sale as well as  a sausage sizzle for lunch on 
both days.  Bacon and egg rolls will be available for breakfast on  Saturday morning 
 

Enjoy the friendly atmosphere and pick up a bargain (or two) knowing you are helping families who need assistance within the Hills 

IMPORTANT PARKING NOTICE 
Due to current road works in the area, parking will be prohibited on both sides of Showground Road.  Parking on the 
north side of Showground Road, will be possible in Kentwell Avenue, Worthing Avenue and Castle Street, whilst on 
the south side parking will be possible in Cheriton Avenue and Cecil Avenue.  

 

Wesley Giant Garage Sale 
Wesley Uniting Church  

32 Showground Road, Castle Hill 

Friday November 3 and Saturday November 4 

 8.00am - 1.00pm 
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STRIVE TO ACHIEVE 

 Chess Club is located in K23 during lunch time on Monday, 

Tuesday, Thursday and Friday.  No experience necessary. 

Come along and make new friends. 

ALL WELCOME 

STEAM             

ScienceTechnologyEngineeringArtsMathematics 

STEAM challenges students to solve the problems of the future in a 
creative way supported by evidence and first-hand research.  

All students are welcome to come along and change the world on 

Thursdays at lunch time in K07.  
 

See Mr Leggo in Science 

 

Epping Boys High School  

is on Facebook 

 

Year 8 are invited to play on the      BIG OUTDOOR 

BOARD in the Year 8 area on Thursdays at lunchtime  

Second Hand Uniform Shop 

NOW OPEN TWICE EACH MONTH 

1st and 3rd Thursday Each Month 

12.30pm-2.30pm 

(during school term) 

Located at the back of the school hall. 
There is a great range of EBHS uniforms at very reasonable prices. 
All proceeds are returned to the school for the 

benefit of all boys. 

Dr Who Club 

Tuesday during lunchtime in K04 

 

 

 

 

 

See Ms Lane in the science faculty for more information 

ALL  WELCOME 
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STRIVE TO ACHIEVE 

The Epping Boys Uniform Shop is operated by Daylight Sportswear and the opening hours are: 

Monday – 10 am to 2 pm    AND 

Thursday – 7.30 am to 11.30 am 

We accept Cash and Credit Card – eftpos facility is available – but cheques will not be accepted 

The Uniform Shop is located in G BLOCK (when walking from the car park, turn right when you reach the Canteen. 

 

If you’re not able to come to the shop during opening hours why not ORDER ONLINE  

It’s quick and easy.  Simply create an account profile, place your order and select “walk-in” & your son can pick up the 

order from the Uniform Shop on the next open day.         

Daylightsportswear.com/epping Or PHONE to place your order paying by credit card – 0451 255 624 

For any further details, contact Delma Marsden on  0451 255 624 

Item Price $ Size Qty Total incl GST 

Tailored Trousers 43.00    

Grey Beltloop Shorts 35.00    

S/S Grey Middle School Shirt 30.00    

L/S Grey Middle School Shirt 33.00    

S/S White Senior School Shirt 30.00    

L/S White Senior School Shirt 33.00    

Jumpers     

Green Wool Jumpers 10 – 16 72.00    

Green Wool Jumpers 18 – 22 72.00    

Green Wool Jumpers 24 – 28 72.00    

Sport / PE     

Microfibre Jacket 65.00    

Winter Jackets 65.00    

Trackpants 40.00    

Sport Polo 35.00    

Sport Shorts Darvall 26.00    

Sports Shorts Harris 26.00    

Sports Shorts Terry 26.00    

Sports Shorts Midson 26.00    

Others     

School Socks  S 2-8; M 8-11; L 11-14; XL 14-17 7.50    

Rugby Socks 8.00    

Boys Blazers 110.00    

Caps – one size 12.00    

Middle School Tie 20.00    

Senior School Tie 20.00    

Total to Pay    

      

Sportswear Pty Ltd  
ABN 76 069 733 455  
6-8 Lone Pine Place, Smeaton Grange NSW 2567 

Telephone: (02) 4648 1066  

 Fax: (02) 4647 0143 

 Email: daylight@daylightcorp.com  

                     Epping Boys High School Uniform Shop  
                                                           Price List  

 

Name:  ______________________ Year:  ______                                     Date:  __________  Rec# __________ 
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NOTIFICATION OF ABSENCE 

   
Student Surname: …………………………………...…….... Given Name: ……………….…………….……..…… Roll Class: ………..… 
  
WHOLE DAY ABSENCE Date(s): …………………………………………………..    LATE ARRIVAL Date: …….………………...……… 
  
EARLY LEAVER Date: ………………………….……..      Departure time: ……………………………………………………………….. 
  
Reason for absence: ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………….…………………. 
  
Parent/Guardian Name: …………………………….…………. Parent/Guardian Signature: ……………….…...…Date: …………………… 

 (Please Print) 

  

    SMS NOTIFICATIONS 
Absences  

If you receive a text regarding your son’s absence, please only reply if he is sick or on leave.   

If you believe your son is at school or on a school excursion etc., please telephone the school on 9869 2701. 
 

General SMS Information 

Due to the SMS system we have, all text messages are sent in bulk from the computer.  We are unable to 

reply to any text messages we receive.  If you have any queries about an SMS please phone the school on 

9869 2701. 
 

Notification of Absence 

If your son is going to be absent, please call the school ASAP and upon return, please use the following form to explain your son’s 

absence.  NB: Early Leavers permission notes should be submitted to the Front Office .   These notes must be signed by a deputy 

principal prior to being submitted to the front office.  If your son will be away for five or more days, an application for extended 

leave/travel form must be filled out and submitted to the Principal two weeks prior to absence.   

Forms may be collected from the Front Office.  

EBHS CHANGE OF STUDENT PERSONAL INFORMATION 

Student First Name: ……………………………......Student Surname…………………………...Roll Class …………..  

Previous Address: ……………………………………………………………………………………………………….. ………. 

…………………………………………………………………………..……..   Date Address Changed: …………………  

New Address: ….………………………………………………………………………………………….……………………  

……………………………………………………………………………… Post Code: .………………………………  

Home Phone: ………………..……………….. 

Parent/Guardian 1: Work Phone: …………………………………Parent/Guardian 1: Mobile ……………….………….  

Parent/Guardian 1:  Email: ……………………………………………………………………………………………………  

Parent/Guardian 2:  Work Phone: …………………….…………...Parent/Guardian 2: Mobile: ……………….…………  

Parent/Guardian 2: Email:………………………………………………………………………………………………………  

Emergency Contact 1 (someone other than Parent/Guardian) 

Name: ………………………………………………………  Emergency Contact Phone: ………………………………..  

Relationship to Student (eg Aunt, Friend): …..……………………………………………………………………………..  

Emergency Contact 2 (someone other than Parent/Guardian) 

Name: ………………………………………………………  Emergency Contact Phone: ………………………………..  

Relationship to Student (eg Aunt, Friend): …..……………………………………………………………………………..  

Parent/Guardian Name: ……………………………………………………………………………………………………….  

Parent/Guardian Signature: ………………………………..……………………….…….     Date: ……………………….  

 
OFFICE USE ONLY    ERN   Green File           BOS    Transport 


